# Russell Review

Box 359 • Russell, Ontario • Phone 445-2051

Vol. 2, No. 4

March 24, 1976

### Ribbon Cutting at New Ministry of Agriculture Office in Embrun



Howard Nodwell, Dorthee Bouwhuis, Albert Belanger, Felix Millette and Rejean Paquette are

seen here in the opening ceremony.

#### **Read It For Yourself:**

February 20, 1976

Mr. J. Bourdeau Clerk-Treasurer Township of Russell Box 9 Embrun, Ontario K0A 1W0

FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL

Dear Sir:

RE: Township of Russell (Police Village of Russell) Provincial Sewage Works Programme

I am writing to inform you of the situation with respect to the scheduling of this project.

As you are doubtless aware, in the interests of the economy and the taxpayers of the Province, the Ontario Govenment is pursuing a policy of restraint in expenditure and all Government programs have been carefully reviewed in recent months in the light of this policy. Our Ministry, along with other Ministries and Government agencies, has had to impose strict limitations on the permissible expenditures under its capital construction budget. On account of the Ministry's heavy carry-over commitments to projects under construction or tendered in the 1975-76 fiscal year, there are extremely limited funds available for undertaking new engineering and construction in 1976-77. This situation and the large number of projects requested by municipalities make it impossible to accommodate all projects within the desire schedules and a system of priorities based upon Ministry policy has had to be adopted.

I am inclosing for the information of your Council the text of a statement made recently by our Minister, the Hon. George A. Kerr, Q.C., on the subject of the problem faced by our Ministry in having a large number of requests from municipalities for sewage or water works projects but having limited funds available to permit the acceptance or ideal scheduling of such projects. In his statement, the Minister referred to the priority rating system instituted by our Ministry and the criteria upon which the system is based.

With respect to the scheduling of this sewage works project for your municipality, I regret to have to inform you that, although the design work may be completed by the summer of 1976, the fact that funds for construction during the fiscal year 1976-77 have been fully allocated will mean that our Ministry will not be able to proceed with construction this year. This is an unfortunate situation but numerous projects for other municipalities have been affected similarly.

Our project schedules are subject to frequent review and, based upon our expectation of the capital funds to be allocated to the Ministry in future years, we are hopeful that the commencement of construction can be scheduled for 1977.

Yours very truly, J. C. F. MacDonald, P. Eng. Director Project Co-ordination Branch

### Water Under The Bridge

On the afternoon of Monday, March 15, a large group of senior citizens met to discuss a future activity centre. The meeting was a productive one with many viewpoints being aired. Mr. Maurice Berthiaume, of New Horizons, assured the group that a grant would be forthcoming as soon as all details had been hammered out.

Next issue: April 14. Deadline for submissions: April 3rd.

Sewers in '76? Forget it, says the government, politely. See elsewhere on this page for the full details.

Can a first year team win the series? As this edition goes to press, our Raiders are flying high, ready to take on all comers. We'll bet on them.

We have it from a very reliable of Russell.

source that this year's Fair will include an entertainment spectacular featuring some top T.V. and recording artists.

We go to press too soon to catch Russell Township's annual financial statements. These, however, will appear in the next Review, hopefully with some discussion of their meaning.

With any sort of luck at all, the Review should appear on the following dates this year: April 14, May 5, May 26, June 16, July 7, July 28, August 18, September 8, September 29, October 20, November 10, December 1, December 22. Be sure that your organization is aware of these dates and makes full use of the Review for publicity.

We regret the passing in her 94th year of Miss Lucinda McCaffrey, a longtime resident of Russell.

## Remember When?





Shown here is Russell's formidable Midget "B" team of the 1956-57 season, champions in the O.D.M.H.A. that year. Back row: Don McLaren, Ron Gamble, Burt Morrow, Jacques Loiselle, Jimmy Walker. 2nd row: Coach Glen Millar, Wimp Rombough, Leo Gignac, Jimmy Cousineau, Bruce Loucks, Francis Paqette. Front row: Robert Martell, Jean Guy Martell, Claude Labelle, Bill Linegar.